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Broken Exhaust Manifold Studs
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Propane Service Notice #17-01-PP

New York Bus Sales has been seeing some exhaust manifold studs breaking 
(generally at the rear of the manifolds) on the Ford 6.8L engines. This was an 
issue with some of the earlier units. After working with Ford, Blue Bird 
implemented a Service Information Letter, SI 35-300-136 (attached). 
Measurements of the Y-pipe installation, torque specs and torqueing sequences 
were to be taken. This would ensure it was aligned properly and not add undue 
stress on the rear manifold bolts. It is thought that if this repair had not been 
done soon enough that studs were already partially fractured and we are 
seeing those studs breaking now. 

PLEASE NOTE- We have contacted DOT and a cracked manifold stud is not a 
failure unless it causes an exhaust leak.

At your earliest convenience, please schedule ALL units which have broken 
studs through our shops for repair. This repair does take some time as ALL 
studs are replaced with stainless steel on whichever side has a broken stud. If 
you have a unit where the manifold is leaking, we will of course make it a 
priority. New York Bus Sales appreciates your patience as we work on this 
issue. 

Ford 6.8L Exhaust Manifold Studs
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

SERVICE

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Daryl Wallace or Brian Lamaitis

Rochester: 800-463-3232 
Dave Schaub 
Albany: 866-867-1100 
Ben Reiling
Warranty: 800-962-5768
Morgan Jenkins 
Customer Service 
Representatives

Eastern Region: 
Gary Bigness 
845-500-3707

Central Region: 
JJ Richmond 
315-559-3999

Western Region: 
Mike Panzica 
716-908-3186

PARTS

Director of Parts
Jim Hogan
jhogan@newyorkbussales.com
607-227-5794

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com
Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com
John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com
Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100
Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Pat Murphy
pmurphy@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232
Dave Cook
dcook@newyorkbussales.com
Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com


